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Date Title Action proposed Action Taken Progress 
Status 

30/11/23 Project Fusion 
Update 

1) That, at the 27 June 2024 meeting, the Panel invites 
Hampshire and Isle of Wight Healthcare NHS 
Foundation Trust to update the HOSP on the Trust’s 
first 3 months of operation. 

Subject to approval from the Chair, the item will 
be added to the agenda for the 27 June 2024 
meeting of the HOSP.  

 

2) That, reflecting the focus on reducing unwarranted 
variation across the wide footprint of the new 
organisation, assurance is provided to the Panel that, 
when the newly formed NHS Foundation Trust is 
operating, the Southampton local operating system 
will have the flexibility and financial protections 
required to deliver high quality services that meet the 
needs of the residents of Southampton.   

The new Trust will work in partnership with local 
stakeholders to understand the specific needs of 
communities, to develop services around ‘place’, 
wherever practicable, and to minimise 
unwarranted variation wherever possible. The 
new Trust will recognise Southampton as such a 
place. 

 

3) That, to enable members to sense check the 
information, the public communications planned to 
accompany the launch of the new NHS Trust is 
shared with the Panel in advance. 

The public communications messaging will be 
shared with the panel ahead of the launch of the 
new trust. 

 

08/02/24 Primary Care 
Update 

1) That a short briefing paper is provided to the Panel on 
MMR vaccination rates across Southampton and the 
steps being taken to increase uptake to levels at 
which community immunity become effective. 

Briefing note circulated – 17/04/24  

08/02/24 Consultation on 
proposed 
changes to 
Acute Hospital 
Service in 
Hampshire 

1) That, whilst recognising the process to be followed 
prior to agreement of the chosen approach, the Panel 
are provided with the outline timetable and key 
milestones for the development of the preferred 
option identified in the consultation. 

An independent research company will now 
collate and analyse all the responses we have 
received, including what we heard at our events, 
focus groups and in telephone surveys, the 
results of the consultation questionnaire, and 
feedback we received via other methods, 
including in writing, or by telephone. 

They will then develop a consultation report, 
which will provide a comprehensive picture of 
the views of those who have responded to the 
consultation proposals. 
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The consultation report is due to be published 
later in the year before a ‘decision making 
business case’ is developed, which will set out 
how the NHS has further refined the proposals. 
It will also describe how the local NHS has 
responded to the views it has heard in the 
consultation. A decision on how to proceed is 
also expected later in the year. 

We are committed to continuing to listen to 
patients, carers, staff, local people, 
stakeholders, and local communities as 
proposals are further developed and refined. 

  


